
Submitter: Maxine Cass 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB210 

I urge the Oregon State Senate Committee on Rules to Reject SB 210, repeal of the 

2016 Oregon Motor Voter Act.  

 

When I became an Oregon resident and citizen of this state, I found that a new 

driver’s license application at the DMV covered voter registration, too.  

 

I would be no closer to a physical polling place to cast an in-person vote than 8 miles 

away, a 16-mile round trip. For myself and other rural residents, including seniors, 

this imposes a major inconvenience. 

 

The current vote-by-mail after registration at the DMV allows me to vote at my 

convenience, with a paper ballot where my signature on the ballot envelope can be 

conveniently verified. 

 

Thank you for consideration of this citizen’s comments. 

 

Maxine Cass 

Gold Hill, Oregon 

 


